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The High Rate of Multiple Jobholding: 

Overworked and Underpaid? 

 

by Lonnie Stevans 

 

The most dramatic economic change over the last two decades has been the large increase in wage inequality in the context 

of wage stagnation or decline for most workers.  One consequence has been reduced earnings opportunities for a broad spectrum 

of the workforce.  Over the 1989-1995 period and even during the recovery years since 1991, inflation-adjusted hourly wages 

have been stagnant or falling for the vast majority of the workforce, including the bottom 80 percent of all men, the bottom 70 

percent of all women, men with a four-year college education as well as those without college degrees, and women with less than 

a four year college degree.
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Since the 1980s, people have said that they work “too hard”—spending too much time on the job with too little left for 

family, chores, or leisure.  According to a recent study, Americans are both overworked and underemployed.
2
  Because of 

growing job instability, workers have been working as much as they can when work is available to compensate for short 

workweeks, temporary layoffs, or permanent job loss that may follow.  Moreover, while American workers are putting in more 

time, that work is not producing significant increases in living standards.  For workers between ages 25 and 54, the average 

number of hours worked rose to 1,980 a year in 1995 from 1,840 in 1982.  Moonlighting is also on the rise.  In 1979, 4.9 percent 

of U.S. workers reported working more than one job during the same workweek.  By 1995, the percentage was up to 6.4 percent.  

Just about all of this increase occurred among women, who now represent nearly half of all multiple jobholders. 

 

How relevant are these trends to Long Island, a region long thought a paradigm of high-income suburbia?  To answer 

this question, in December 1997 the Newsday/Hofstra survey interviewed Long Island and Queens residents about a variety of 

facets of their current work lives.  This article focuses on three of them: wages, hours of work, and job quality. 

 

Beginning in September of 1997, Newsday and Hoftra University’s Business Development Center have jointly conducted a 

large-scale survey of Long Island and Queens.  Four times each year, a sample of about 800 households 
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According to the survey, hours worked per week have increased by an average rate of four percent between 1990 and 1997 for 

households on Long Island.  While this may seem like a large increase, it is important to keep in mind that 1990 through 1992 

was a recession period in which hours of work normally decline. 

 
As may be seen from Figure 1, there is no clear tre
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